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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

June 8, 2020 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell – Chair, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson; 

and Clerk – Kent Young. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm at the Stratton Town Hall.  Orders were reviewed and 

signed. No additions to the agenda. 
 

Road Crew Issues: Little Kidder Brook culvert replacement:  Chris Liller said that easements are not 

yet complete, but we should have them soon.  Signs have been made and should be put into place this 

week.  He will also complete paperwork for the Better Roads Grant, which is for this fiscal year.  He said 

that in discussions with the State, this funding should be available as previously awarded, regardless of 

the current budget issues due to COVID 19.  The culvert is complete, but not yet delivered.  The 

Selectmen reviewed the culvert bill submitted by Fitzpatrick Excavating for $110,000.00, but which is not 

to be paid until after July 1, 2020, when the new fiscal year begins.  Chris Liller moved to approve said 

payment.  Larry Bills seconded – all concurred.  Rec. Area:  Chris Liller requested permission to 

purchase signage stating that no motorized vehicle (i.e. dirt bikes or ATVs) with exception of 

snowmobiles are allowed on Rec Area property off road.  He said there have been several recent incidents 

of these occurrences.  The Selectmen concurred. 
 

COVID 19 Mitigation:  The Clerk asked permission to purchase a laptop computer for use by various 

Town boards for use to conduct remote meetings.  Greg Marcucci moved to approve the request.  Chris 

Liller seconded – all concurred. 
 

Town Reappraisal:  Kent Young presented a contract submitted by Purvis and Assoc., Stratton’s 

hired assessors, for a town-wide reappraisal scheduled to be completed in 2022, for a total of 

$105,000.00.  At a recent meeting, the Listers voted to recommend the approval of this contract 

by the Selectmen.  Funds are available and will be increased by 2022, as the State provides funds 

to the Town each year that are reserved for reappraisals.  Chris Liller moved to approve said 

contract.  Larry Bills seconded – all concurred and all signed the contract. 
 

Minutes: Chris Liller moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes and Board of Liquor Control Minutes 

of May 26, 2020.  Larry Bills seconded.  The minutes were approved. 
 

Adjourn: Chris Liller motioned to adjourn at 7:50p.m..  Greg Marcucci seconded.  All were in favor and 

the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:  

David Kent Young 


